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July 25, 2023                     The Bath Branch 

 
  Visit us at:  http://bath-ny.aauw.net   

______________________________  
Book Club: 

Where:  Hammondsport Library (outside weather permitting; inside otherwise) 

http://bath-ny.aauw.net/
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When:    August 17th  at 12:30 pm 

Book:    “Dinners with Ruth”   

 Book Club meets the third Thursday of the month. 

--submitted by Sally Murphy 

______________________________
Next Meeting: 

Where:  Terry Underhill’s home at 8590 West Lake Rd. Hammondsport 

When:   Tuesday, August 1, 2023 at 5:30pm 

What:    Please bring a dish to pass and each member is welcome to bring a guest.  Parking is limited, so it would be 

helpful if folks would carpool from the Howard Hanna Real Estate agency parking lot on Pulteney St, as you will only be 

½ mile away.  Please plan to use Terry’s elevator when you arrive, and there will be someone there assisting everyone 

getting on and off.   

Please RSVP via email to Terryunderhill25@gmail.com , or leave a message at 607-868-3056, so we can plan appropriate 

seating.  Looking forward to it!  

--submitted by Terry Underhill, Event Hostess 

_____________________________ 
President’s Message:  
 

Hello, I hope you are all enjoying a wonderful summer filled with activity, inspiration and fun!! 

 

Another year (23-24) is just beginning for our Bath Branch! Thank you all for being a part of our group! Please spread the 

word about our organization and our doings! We have just wrapped up a year filled with thought-provoking programs; 

monthly get-togethers and have recently awarded two scholarships to two deserving women in our communities. Your 

next-door neighbor may be thrilled to receive an invitation to join us at the upcoming picnic, on August 1st! 

 

We are planning programs and events for the 23-24 year so stay tuned. Follow us on Facebook and bookmark our website 

(bath-ny.aauw.net)to find information and dates of future meetings and programs.  

 

This is Wendy’s last Bath Branch newsletter. Her work on the monthly newsletters has always been beautifully 

handled!  Please reach out to her and congratulate her on a job well done! We will miss her and thank her for her 

dedication and service to our Bath Branch. If you have a computer and knowledge of publishing a newsletter, please reach 

out to us with your interest and abilities. Perhaps this is something you have never done but are willing to give it a try? 

Staying in touch with our members is vital to the success of our organization. Our newsletter is the primary means of 

sharing the minutes, information about upcoming programs as well as updates on fundraising activities, ways to become 

involved with our mission, AAUW National News, etc. Please consider getting involved as we make the transition 

without Wendy’s expertise. 

 

I look forward to another year and hope to see you soon! 

 

--submitted by Suzanne Curran, President 

mailto:Terryunderhill25@gmail.com
http://bath-ny.aauw.net/
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______________________________ 

News coverage of Scholarship Dinner June 6, 2023: 
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______________________________ 

Treasurer’s report: 

If you haven’t paid your membership dues (due 6/30/2023), you can pay your dues 

online:  https://my.aauw.org/NC__Login 

or make the check payable to:  AAUW Bath Branch for $92 and mail it to the following 

address: 

Amanda L. Herrick Smith 

7705 County Route 13 

Bath, NY 14810 

 

 Treasurer’s report as of                

June 30, 2023 

 
    

  

https://my.aauw.org/NC__Login
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--submitted by Amanda Herrick Smith, Treasurer 

______________________________ 
Minutes of April 4, 2023 Meeting: 
 

AAUW-Bath Branch 
April 4, 2023 Meeting 

Fred and Harriett Taylor Memorial Library 
6:00 p.m. 
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Paul Turner gave a presentation about Reducing Your Carbon Footprint as a Solar Panel and 
GeoThermal Customer.  
CW Turner also spoke about STEAHM.  The dates for the camp are July 17-21 and July 31-August 4.  
In the past 10 girls went for free because the Corning Branch of AAUW individually sponsored 
students. 
 
They currently need money for bussing and they need volunteers.  
 
President Curran called the meeting to order at 6:50 p.m. 
 
The minutes stand approved as is. 

Presidents Report: Suzanne Curran 

The board and I have been busy tidying up a few items that have been on our working agenda since 
last August. Thank you for the vote of approval of our bylaws last month. The 2016 version on our 
website has been deleted and the newly revised version has been put in its place. Look for it on the 
officer’s page.  

If you do check it out you will also find a copy of our Strategic Plan on the website that the board has 
approved. Linda, Sally and myself have been working on it and we are pleased that the board has 
given their approval. It gives us a handy written reference to help focus on our mission statement to 
guide our future programs, activities and meetings. Our plan has been guided by AAUW’s National 
Strategic Plan 2.0. I will include a copy of it in the April newsletter. 

One item, for instance, that we have been considering if offering a student membership to our 
scholarship winners. We want them to feel supported by the branch members and encourage them 
to become AAUW members. AAUW has a fee of $18.81 for students but we can decide as a Branch 
how to pursue that. Technically, the students are not eligible to vote for AAUW National Officers. 

We are also excited about the possibility of working with CW Turner and the Full STEAMH ahead 
summer program for emerging 4th and 5th grade girls.  

Our website has been spruced up a bit, as well. A new page is called DEI.  Sally and Linda are 
contributing timely items to keep us up-to-date and informed. Sally has done some wonderful slide 
shows for our Facebook page! If you haven’t joined FB you can still view our posts by going to our 
website and clicking on our FB page! 

In accordance with our newly revised and recently adopted bylaws, I am happy to say that Bridget 
Steele is our first official Social Media Chairwoman. The role has been off-board these past few years. 
Amanda Chafee helped us get things up and running a few years back and Bridget has succeeded her 
in that role. Sally Jacoby Murphy and Linda Haley will also continue in this coming year serving as 
DEI chairwomen. 

Kristina Snavely has received 13 essays I believe that were submitted by 5th grade area girls. Donna 
Ryan, Donna Noteware and Linda Haley will be reading them over and selecting the top three for us. 
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And one last but not least item, AAUW NYS is encouraging us to join in a Zoom celebration of Women 
College Presidents on April 8th. Mark your calendar and sign up for the zoom link. They are very 
excited and pleased to be hosting this event! 

Vote on the Slate of Officers for the 23-24 FY 
On a motion made by Ruth Barry, seconded by Michele Foster and carried, all voting Aye to approve 
the following slate of Officers for the 23-24 FY: 
 
President Elect:   Sally Jacoby Murphy 
Treasurer:   Juanita Rosenbloom 
EOF:    Ann Stone 
Programs:   Lisa Herrick and Linda Haley 
Membership:   Amanda Herrick Smith 
Action Fund:   Bonnie Taggart 
Nominating Committee: Marianne Furfure 
 
 
Treasurer: Amanda Herrick Smith 
The March beginning balance was $2,813.19 
The March ending balance was $2,783.58 
There was one transaction of $29.61 to reimburse for postage to send out the bylaws. 
 
Budget Draft:  
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**Split between the 2 AAUW accounts - Half of Liability insurance amount is represented 

Note: The 2023-2024 budget is showing a deficit; however, given the healthy account balance of over $2,700, 

the account can sustain such a deficit for many years. 

As of 3/13/202 

 
 
Program Co-Vice Presidents: Marylalice Kilbourne/Julie Kurtz 
Nothing to report 
 
Membership: Carin Tobin 
Nothing to report 
 
EOF Co-Vice Presidents: Ann Stone/Mary White May 13th Fundraiser 
There is $1,614.04 in the account 
 
The fundraiser will be selling flower baskets and the price will be $25, the same as last year. 
We will purchase a few extra baskets to sell on May 13. Make sure everyone posts about the 
fundraiser on their personal social media page. 
 
There are 6 applications for scholarships for Seniors and one for an Adult.   
 
Public Policy Chair: Nancy Cole 
It’s always chaotic in a democracy. Just remember to love one another. Nancy Cole will be stepping 
down as Chair and Michele Foster will become the Chair.  
 
Diversity Co-Chairs: Linda Haley/Sally Jacoby Murphy 

March is Women’s History Month and will also highlight Autistic women. There will be a 
post about this on Facebook. 
 
Bylaws: Marianne Furfure 
Nothing to report 
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Book Club: Sally Jacoby Murphy 
Book club will be held on the April 20, 2023. The book is Woman's Daughter by Kim Michele 
Richardson.   
 
Old Business: Book purchase in memory of Willie Bilancio 
The book “Using Antiques in your Home Décor” has been purchased in memory of Willie Bilancio 
 
Scholarship Dinner Venue and Caterer June 6th 
$35 per person was agreed upon by the group. The upstairs room in the Chamber Building may be a 
good room for us to use. The group will purchase a cake for dessert to honor AAUW’s Anniversary. 
 
New Business:  
Girls on the Run 
Volunteers are needed on June 4, the day of the Girls on the run 5k. The past director could be a 
speaker for us.  
 
Announcements: 
Meg Lowman, CCC visiting scholars series is Tuesday, April 25; Fund for Women Fundraiser with 
Guess Speaker Eileen Collins is Tuesday, June 13. 
Jerine Faber spoke with Suzanne Scott, she is doing well and says hello to everyone. 
Elfie Tompkins spoke about the AAUW scrapbook, she encouraged everyone to go through it. 
 
With no further business, on a motion made by Marianne Furfure, seconded by Terry Underhill and 
carried, all voting Aye to close the meeting at 7:46 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Deanna Tompkins, Secretary 

--submitted by Deanna Tompkins, Secretary 

______________________________ 
A Word from the Publisher: 

It has been my honor and pleasure to serve as the Bath Branch Newsletter Publisher for the last 8 

years.  You have honored me with a space to share my love and photography of nature-flowers, 

trees, birds, and landscapes with you.  All but the Halloween pictures of my grandsons were my 

originals.  It has been a joy and delight to be a member of the Branch since 2004 and to work with 

all of you who have put education for women forefront in your lives as role models and as activists.  

After much thought and debate, I made the decision this spring that I need to pass the torch as 
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publisher to someone else.  With that, I have also made the decision not to renew my membership 

this year as the drive has become an impediment to my attendance and participation in the 

meetings and activities of the Branch.  I will miss every one of you and wish all of you and the 

Branch the very best and much success in your (our) mission.   

       Sincerely, Wendy  

 

 

 

 

The Bath Branch AAUW Newsletter-----Published by Wendy Lee Gould 

 


